

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES July 19, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Bill Shaheen, and Lee Lalonde (7:30) Those in attendance were Neil Jackson, Alan Weiss, and Paul Beaulieu

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Bill were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for July 5, 2022. (Lee was not present)
- 2. The Board voted on and Dick and Bill approved each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen & Lee inspections

Money Turnover Sheet

Bills Payable for Lee's inspection mileage, Lynn inspections & mileage, and WB Mason, office chair

Temporary food permit for Friends of Granby Veterans on 8/27 subject to inspection by Lynn

2022 Installer's license renewal for Complete Septic Service

Sign-off for septic & well for approval of building permit, lot 2 Ferry Hill Rd.

Sign-off for well for approval of building permit for 81 Pleasant St.

3. The Board voted on and unanimously approved each of the following:

COC for 13 Pinebrook Circle

Well permit for 79 West Street, CT Valley Artesian Well DSCP for dbox & tank replacement for 122 Amherst Street Well permit for lot 2 Ferry Hill Road

- 4. The Board members unanimously received these Title 5 Reports:
 - 418 Miller Street, Alan Weiss, Fails
 - 28 Baggs Hill Rd, Alan Weiss, Passes
 - 185 Batchelor Street, Greg Everson, Passes
 - 258 Amherst Street, Neil Jackson, Passes
- 5. Neil Jackson was present to submit a septic design for a complete system, new construction of a 4-bedroom house at 46 North Street. The review was not complete, seven issues were not resolved. This will be continued to the August 2 meeting.
- 6. Alan Weiss was present to submit a septic design for a repair, new septic tank and D-box for a 3-bedroom house at 142 Carver Street. The owner, Paul Beaulieu was present. The Board discussed. The Board members, Dick and Bill approved the design subject to the trench and soil compaction notes, modified tank (plastic) with 12,000 lb. of concrete ballast.

- 7. Dick informed the Board that he spoke with Brian O'Toole regarding Dollar General forebays. Attorney O'Toole suggested the Board work with the engineering company to try and resolve the forebay design problem. The Board instructed Colleen to request Tyler Avery of Apex Companies to attend an upcoming meeting to discuss a plan.
- 8. The Board instructed Colleen to contact the Attorney General's office to find out the date that remote meetings were extended to, March 31, 2023 or December 31, 2023.
- 9. The Board discussed the procedure for adopting regulations. The Board instructed Colleen to form a list of existing Board of Health regulations.
- 10. Dick informed the Board of the recent fire at the landfill on New Ludlow Road. About 13 acres were burned, there were 40 mile an hour winds. The fire did not appear to burn into the ground. The heavy rain that night helped to put the fire out.
- 11. The Board discussed the work by Eversource that is being done in Granby as well as other towns. The Board is concerned about the change of cutting trees from 125' to 200' path. The Board is concerned about how the herbicide application might affect the wells and dwellings. The Board instructed Colleen to send a letter to Eversource about these concerns.
- 12. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on August 2, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 13. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Dishard C. Dashardian Chair

William Shaheen